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24th Annual NMJC Foundation Golf Tournament Tops Previous Year
NMJC

Calendar  
Events 

July 15 - July 19
NSEP Camp

Aug. 12- Aug. 16
Register for  

Fall Semester

August 14
Student Housing 

Opens

August 19 
First day of class 
for Fall semester

September 2 
Labor Day  

NMJC campus 
closed

October 4-5
NMJC Alumni 
Welcome Back 

Weekend

October 30
Foundation 
Scholarship 

“Thank you” letters 
are due

November 5
General Election 

     GO VOTE!

November 11
Registration 

begins

November 25-29  
Thanksgiving 

Holiday  -  NMJC 
campus closed

December 5
Last day of class

Dec. 20 -Jan. 5 
Holiday Break
NMJC campus 

closed

     The New Mexico Junior College Foundation Annual 
Golf Tournament raised more money than last year. 
The event took place June 8 at Rockwind Community 
Links in Hobbs, New Mexico.
   This year’s tournament brought in roughly $75,000 
through 50 area sponsors, player registration fees, 
and mulligans. Additionally, 50 two-person teams 
registered to play in this event.
     “This year’s event represented an amazing turnout of 
support from many of our area community members 
and businesses,” said NMJC Vice President for 
Advancement Rachel Gallagher. “We are so grateful to 
everyone who supported this event as proceeds from 
the event go to such a great cause in supporting NMJC 

scholarships and programs.”
     Bryson and Kyleigh McGowen, a brother-sister 
team, took first place in the tournament. Kyleigh just 
completed her first year at NMJC and played on the 
inaugural women’s golf team. Other tournament 
winners included Ralph Marquez and Alex Aranda who 
earned 2nd place, and Manny and Zoe Munoz, a father-
daughter team, who finished in 3rd place. Zoe Munoz 
will be joining the NMJC Women’s Golf team this fall.
     The 25th Annual NMJC Foundation Golf Tournament 
is slated for June 7, 2025 at Rockwind Community 
Links in Hobbs. For more information, or to register as 
a sponsor or player for that event, please email Rachel 
Gallagher at rgallagher@nmjc.edu or call 575-492-2778.

In top left photo, golfers listen carefully to the introduction before heading to their designated starting hole.  In top right photo, 
golfers pose for a picture before taking their first swing of the day.
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2024 NMJC Foundation Golf Tournament Sponsors

2024 NMJC Graduating Class Grows 14 Percent

Thank you to our Sponsors for their generosity

RUBY LEVEL 
Bradbury Stamm Construction  
Texas Roadhouse  
Merrill Lynch of NM 
C, H, T & Associates  
Chevron

DIAMOND LEVEL 
Forrest Tire    
Nor-Lea Hospital     
Pettigrew & Associates    
Xcel Energy    
Richards Energy Compression  
Legendary Services, LLC  
Permian Auto Group  
Urenco USA   
Zia Park 
Martin Boot Company

PLATINUM LEVEL
Donner Plumbing  
David & Marla Whitten 
Lucky Family of Excellence
IPS Services  
State Farm Foundation  
Lea County, New Mexico

GOLD LEVEL	
Battle Energy Services 
Lea County State Bank 
RMS Foods, Inc.
Lydian Energy
Covenant Medical Center 
Rice Operating Company 
Mr. Walter Journigan 
 
 

SILVER LEVEL
Cowboy Junction Church 
Estacado Credit Union  
Grimes Land Co.  
Lea County Electric Cooperative, Inc.
Me-Tex Oil & Gas     
Pyeatt Investments, LLC  
Robinson & Associates   
Western Commerce Bank  
Mr. Richard Fialho
J.A.G. Roofing    
First American Bank - Hobbs
McVay Drilling Hydroponics & Farm
Nowell Pharmacy  
Regeneration Energy Corp  
United Realty, LLC 
Zia Natural Gas  
Lovington Leader  
Rockwind Grill

     New Mexico Junior College (NMJC) celebrated the academic 
achievements of its students at the Spring Graduation Ceremony 
held on May 10, 2024. The ceremony, hosted at the Lea County 
Event Center marked a significant milestone for the graduating 
class, comprising students who earned their Associate of Arts, As-
sociate of Science, Associate of Applied Science, Certification, and 
High School Equivalency.
     Commencement began at 7 p.m. with welcoming speeches de-
livered by NMJC President Derek Moore, Ed. D. and Vice President 
of Instruction Jeff McCool. Their words resonated with encourage-
ment and pride, acknowledging the dedication and perseverance ex-
hibited by the graduating class throughout their academic pursuits.
     This year’s graduation witnessed an increase in the number of 
students walking the stage, reflecting a 14% rise compared to the 
previous year. In Spring 2023, a total of 245 students participated in 

the commencement ceremony, whereas in Spring 2024, the number 
rose to 290. This increase demonstrates NMJC’s commitment to 
academic excellence and the success of its student body. 
     “Commencement is my favorite time of year because it’s when 
the NMJC Community celebrates our exceptional students for their 
achievements, diligence, and commitment to their academic pur-
suits,” said NMJC Dean of Students Sarah Edelbrock. “Witnessing 
the joy on the faces of graduates as they stride across the stage, 
accompanied by the resounding cheers of their supporters, is truly 
electrifying. Being part of their journey is an absolute delight!”
     The Spring Graduation Ceremony at NMJC served as a highlight 
of the transformative power of education and the boundless oppor-
tunities that await its graduates. As they step into the next chapter 
of their lives, the NMJC community stands united in celebrating 
their accomplishments and wishing them continued success.

Above, 2024 NMJC graduates patiently wait for their time to cross the stage. More than 350 students graduated in May.



New Mexico Junior College Alums fund new scholarship
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     New Mexico Junior College Foundation received a $20,000 
grant award from ConocoPhillips recently. ConocoPhillips hon-
ored NMJC at their annual Lea County Roundtable April 17. 
     The grant will help fund scholarships in several workforce 
and industry programs including oil and gas, automation and 
industrial systems, CDL, lineman utility, certified nursing assis-
tant, and many other trainings in a variety of in-demand fields 
and positions in our area. 
     “We are so humbled by the generosity and support of our 
community partner, ConocoPhillips,” said NMJC Vice Presi-
dent for Advancement Rachel Gallagher. “This award supports 
valuable trainings and certificate programs that serve many 
in our community and help our participants to secure high-de-
mand, high-skill and high-wage positions in our area.” 
     NMJC Vice President for Workforce Development Steve 
Sauceda also noted his gratitude. “We are very grateful for 
ConocoPhillips and their generosity,” said Sauceda. “We 
appreciate the $20,000 donation towards workforce devel-
opment that will go towards helping offset the cost for many 
students pursuing one of our many non-credit workforce train-
ing opportunities. We are committed to helping our students 
obtain high wage, high skill employment.”  
     For more information on NMJC’s Workforce Development 
trainings, call 575-492.4710.

ConocoPhillips donates $20,000 to NMJC Foundation

ConocoPhillips Superintendent for Delaware Production Sean Robinson, presents 
a check in the amount of $20,000 to NMJC’s Vice President for Advancement 
Rachel Gallagher, to support workforce and industry program scholarships.

     NMJC Alums Casey and Daisha Strasner are committed to 
helping students achieve their dreams, especially those that 
may not have the typical opportunities allotted to others.  The 
Strasners signed the Strasner/Arapahoe Scholarship Agree-

ment in April.
     As lifelong residents of Lea County, Daisha and I are 
delighted to support New Mexico Junior College and its 
students,” said Casey Strasner. “As former Thunderbirds, it 
is immensely satisfying to give back to our community by 
supporting education.” 
     The Strasners, who own and operate Arapahoe Oilfield 
Services, will provide $6,000 annually to support up to four 
students. Individual awards from this scholarship fund will 
begin at $1,500 per student annually, but could total more 
depending on how many students are awarded. Additionally, 
the Strasners are committed to supporting students seeking 
traditional degree programs as well as workforce/vocational, 
non-credit trainings. Two students have already been award-
ed the Strasner/Arapahoe Scholarship for the 2024-2025 
school year.
     “On behalf of the NMJC Foundation, we are so apprecia-
tive of the Strasner’s vision to support this scholarship op-
portunity and excited to match this scholarship to deserving 
students,” said NMJC Vice President for Advancement Rachel 
Gallagher. “Opportunities like this are so important, and their 
vision to support students seeking high-skill trainings and 
certificate programs as well as traditional degree programs is 
incredibly helpful for many of the students who attend NMJC.”

Above, Casey and Daisha Strasner sign the Strasner/Arapahoe Scholarship 
Agreement for the benefit of NMJC Foundation scholarship recipients.
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SAVE THE DATE
OCTOBER 4-5, 2024

 
NMJC to host its first-ever  

Thunderbird Welcome Weekend! 

This event was created with NMJC Alumni, family and 
friends, all of Lea County and surrounding communities in 
mind. With a weekend full of fun activities, including a golf 
tournament, an alumni baseball game, an NMJC volleyball 
conference game, a rodeo reunion, a fun run/walk for 
all ages, youth camps and concerts on the itinerary, this 
event is going to be one for the books! 

Out-of-town guests will be afforded an opportunity to 
reserve hotel rooms at a discounted rate. Details to follow.
 
For more information call 575-492-2785 or email alumni@nmjc.edu


